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Dear Providers,

We wanted to make you aware of two items dealing with Merck.

First Item:  There will be some minor packing differences for Merck Varivax vials and cartons that will begin coming out shortly.  These differences are related to the fact that Merck is now manufacturing VARIVAX in two locations: West Point, Pennsylvania, and Durham, North Carolina. There are some minor differences in the physical appearance of the packaging and labeling of the vials and cartons, as well as the configurations of the lot numbers, between the two sites. Customers may receive either version of the packaging since Varivax is being distributed from both the West Point and Durham manufacturing sites.   Most important, there are no differences in the actual vaccine being manufactured, only the packaging and labeling as described in this communication. The content, potency, and stability of the vaccine remain unchanged.  
The packaging differences are:

 

(1) The expiration date and lot number on the vials manufactured in West Point have black text on a white background.  The doses from Durham have white text on a black background.

(2) The expiration date and lot number on the cartons manufactured in West Point are coded on side panel with white text on white background, (debossed - having a depressed pattern).  The doses from Durham are coded on side panel with white text on a black background.

(3) The lot number scheme is slightly different in Durham.  Doses manufactured in West Point have 4 numbers followed by 2 letters (e.g., 0833AA).  Doses manufactured in Durham have 1 letter followed by a string of numbers (e.g., E008099).

 

Second Item:   For general inquiries such as questions about the ship date or status of Varivax orders, Grantees and Providers should use the Merck Call Center number 1-800-637-2579.  Currently, these types of calls are going to Corey Olin, who is CDC contact at Merck.  However, general inquiries would be better addressed by the Merck Call Center.  For direct ship cancellations please continue to contact Dale Verell at CDC ddv1@cdc.gov (404-639-8770).  For urgent issues, continue to contact Dale directly or Corey Olin at Merck.

Thank you,

Maine Immunization Program
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